
 

SHIRE NOTES 
Donnan Park Upgrade 
There is still more work to be done at Donnan Park as part of the 
Royalties for Regions program. This includes re-cladding of the walls of 
the grandstand with colourbond to match the new covered way. Other 
works include new seating in front of the pavilion. Whilst the latter will be installed 
before Christmas, the re-cladding will not be done until the new-year. 
 
Reseal of Roads 
The reseal of roads mentioned in the last edition will now not be tackled until the 
latter part of January due to the availability of the contractors. This will also make life 
easier for farmers carting grain as harvest will be complete by the time the work 
commences. 
 
Road Resheeting 
An extensive program of resheeting works for no less than 17 different roads in the 
Shire is now under way. The budget provides $283,365 for these works. 
 
Entertainment 
A reminder of the public entertainment function at Kadjininy Kep on New Years’ Eve 
which is being co-ordinated by Terry O’Dea. So, why not make a splash and turn up 
to the Kep on the 31st December? 
 
General Meeting of Electors’ 
Also, a last reminder re the General Meeting of Electors’ which will be held on 
Tuesday 8 December 2009 in the Lesser Hall, Tammin. 
 
Copies of the Annual Report for the year ended 30 June 2009 are available at the 
Shire office. 
 
Christmas Greetings 
On behalf of staff and to all in the community, I wish you a safe and happy Christmas 
and best wishes for 2010. 
 
Glenn Bone,  
Acting Chief Executive Officer 


